II.
I1I.
IV.

Call to Order - Justin, 5:02PM

Mission Statement - Jordan

Approve Minutes - All Approved, None Opposed
UREC (Todd Sandberg, Shelby Kennedy)

A.

Todd: Thank you for having us here. Shelby and I are here to provide info for the
before I begin. We have Shelby here to talk about an event we’re currently
planning.

Shelby: It’s currently planned for November 13th in the U-Rec from 7PM-10PM.
There will be an inflatable castle, obstacle course, inflatable boxing, and jousting.
We’ll also put the bubble balls out there for those who haven’t been able to try
them. We’ll also have free popcorn. This event co-insides with our free shoe
event from 4PM-6PM. We’re looking to bring in about 500-600 students. We also
want to do a crate stacking contest.

Todd: Kai has a video to show you what that is, exactly.

D. Crate stacking video plays
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Todd: We will have all of these in court 3. This is a new event and never been
done on campus. Along with all of the inflatables, it’ll be a lot of fun. Any
question? We hope you’ll help us promote it. You guys know how difficult it can
be to distribute information across campus. With all the different modes that are
available, we hope to get a lot of people interested. We know that many of you are
in the dorms, spread it by word of mouth. I mean, if we could make it toilet news.
please help us.

SOMEONE: When did you say this event was?

Todd: November 13th, which is actually Friday the 13th.

Rediet: What’s the title for the whole event?

Todd: The Winter Carnival.

Justin: What would be really helpful is if you could create a text box ad for

senators to send out on their newsletters.



K. Todd: We have marketers who are working on design so hopefully it’ll be
completely done by next week.

L. Justin: Will there be music and such?

M. Todd: Oh yeah. We were also thinking about having a movie night sometime in
December. We want to transform the U-Rec. We had a date, but we realized that
weekend we have a home basketball game so we kind of have to go back to the
drawing board. We’ll continue to think through that. We’ll let you know what we
decide. As you guys know, the U-Rec has now started its third year. It’s really a
fantastic place. I hope you’ve all had the opportunity to use it or participate in a
program through the U-Rec. The U-Rec itself has courts, weights, and a climbing
wall, but also housed within that are intramural sports, equipment rentals, and
Outdoor Rec. If you see the mission of the U-Rec, the first thing on here is the the
U-Rec “offers experiences that enrich the lives of Whitworth University students
through excellent facilities, fitness, sport, adventure, and play.” We are striving
hard to be better in all of those areas. All of these are the guiding principles of the
ways that we are supporting students. Evening, day, morning. We are
mission-driven and service-oriented. Brad and I are working on developing
students in the areas of leadership. We have Niehls in Outdoor Rec, Jordan with
intramurals. We are a growing student leadership team. eight his year. They all
have their fingers in different areas of leadership and growing with our guidance.
It is continuous development. One of the messages that we try to emphasize is
that Brad and I, just the two of us, can’t do it all alone. We’re talking 2200
students. We currently have 50 students on payroll through U-Rec. Everyone is
valuable. So for tonight, we have brought information relating to facility access,
how many student use the U-Rec, and overall usage. These all are recorded. So
far, since September 9th, about 15,300 have scanned into our facility. This is the
kind of usage it’s getting. 1563. With the Winter Carnival, movie nights, we hope
to increase these numbers. In terms of distinct usage, freshman are in the U-Rec

the most, followed by senior women, juniors, and then sophomores. For overall



scans, freshmen had about 4400 scans, most of which were women. Next highest
are senior men, junior men, and then sophomore women. These numbers are
almost exactly the same for the last three semesters. It may flux a little with junior
and sophomores, but it’s almost right on with freshmen and sophomores. The
busiest days are Monday and Wednesday, and the busiest time is from 7PM-8PM
and 4PM-5PM. The busiest chunk of time is between 3PM-9PM. We have an
average of 300 visits per day, but keep in mist weekend. We have had 104
participate on Outdoor Rec trips. Forty Four were female, 24 were sophomores,
36 juniors and seniors. We have 41 intramural sports teams, and each year we try
to add more opportunities. We want to get students involved. Of the various
classes offered, we have had 37 participants. Basketballs have been checked out
the most, almost 640 times in the last seven weeks. And I mean, these are just
general overview of overviews. If you feel that the U-Rec has the ability to
support your needs, we want to hear about it. We also have an online portal that
students can use where they can reserve courts and pay for intramural sports fees.
I was kind of skeptical at first but Brad convinced me that it was something that
we needed to look into. I’'m glad I did because it’s gotten a lot of use. Any
questions?

. Kasey: I have had people ask if they could do intramural bowling. Lilac is empty
on Saturdays.

. Todd: I would have to talk with Jordan.

. Jeff: There are a lot of things offered at the U-Rec that people don’t know are
even available. What are some ideas you have to get the word out?

. Todd: We’ve had much more of an online presence this year. We got a Facebook,
Twitter, and we’re trying to utilize more social media.We’re also doing group
emails and have our weekly newsletter.

. Shelby: Another method that we haven’t been able to utilize yet is using the
tandem bikes in the U-Rec. By the way, they are $8-$10 for the weekend. I was

thinking we could dress up in a costume and ride around campus with signs.



S. Todd: We are trying to be able to maximize communication passage ways. We’re
trying to get into dorms more. We have a marketer for the U-Rec making
connections with people here at ASWU to work with you. We could use all the
help we could get. By the way, all the information is on the website portal.

T. Chase: You mentioned trends in freshmen, sophomores, juniors, and seniors
going to the U-Rec. Why do you think they are the way they are?

U. Todd: I’'m not really sure myself. I know Whitworth has quite the ratio of men to
women. It’s something like 60/40? Or 70/30? So obviously the statistics will be
skewed towards women. Other than that, I’'m not sure. The courts, weights, and
climbing wall are all non-gender specific so its a great question. And for it to
repeat itself that it’s a strong trend.

V. Bailey K: Regarding Sunday hours, have you considered opening sooner?

W. Todd: We used to open at 1PM but it changed to 2PM. This is partially to respect
those who are going to church, personal time, or family time. The other reason is
that the U-Rec has long hours and so it gives a little down time for the facility to
be quiet before it opens up again.

X. Bailey: Okay. When I think about the weekend, I always thing “The library is
open at 1PM and the U-Rec open then too.”

Y. Justin: Have you heard back about weekly newsletter?

Z. Todd: Not quite.

AA. Justin: Some students were saying that it’s a lot of data for one email. They
apparently didn’t like having to scroll down to see all the information.

BB. Todd: We have a lot we’re trying to advertise so we’re trying to get as much
into one email as we can.

CC.  Justin: That is all the time we have. Thank you so much.

V.  Club Updates
A. Off the Page
1. Allyssia - Hello, my name is Allyssia and I am the co-president of Off The

Page along with Kayla. Right now we’re just getting started and getting



B. SFER

2.
VI.  Club Charter

organized for the year. We had to regroup from last year because we got
started and then all of out officers left. Anyways, we’re setting up our first
meeting and event. We don’t have a name yet but we want to have student
speakers and have it open mic style. There will be hot cocoa . It’s
currently planned for November 15th, which is a Sunday, at 7PM.

Katie: Where will it be held?

Allysia: Hopefully in the ABC room.

. Justin: Any other questions? Thank you for coming.

. Hannah: My name is Hannah and I am here as part of Student for

Education Reform. The club was developed at student level. We go out
into the community to promote educational justice. hosted documentation
turnover at what level. We’re currently planning what kind of events we
want to have and when members plan to meet. We’re also assigning roles
to officers. Here in Spokane, we’ve met with those who do community
planning and also some in the Seattle area. SFER is actually a national
organization, but we’re the Spokane branch.

Skyler: Questions? Thank you for being here.

A. Middle East Club

1.

Lea: Hello! My name is Lea and I’m the president of the Middle East
Club. Ee’re a new club that you will hopefully charter. We focus on a lot
of different areas including culture, food, and politics. We are planning on
bringing in speakers from the Spokane community throughout the year.
We’ve already had one event. Are there any questions?

Norma: You were talking about bringing speakers, one of which was the
Arend Primetime. Do you already have list of people you have in mind?
Lea: Actually, yes. We’re in the process of planning two events. We have

a mix of immigrants, refugees, and other people that cover different



10.
11.

12.

13.

14.
15.

subject areas. Some of you may know Katherine who is from Palestine.
She will be talking about her experience coming the the United States. We
also have someone from the US who went to Palestine and so he can
explain his experiences there. We’re planning on having one in November
and one in January.

Naji: How do you join the club? Do you have to be Middle Eastern?

Lea: No, you just have to be interested. I’'m not Middle Eastern and I'm
the president.

Katie: Do you have any exact dates and times for these events?

Lea: No, but hopefully we will by next week. When we do, the student
body will be notified, probably by email.

Skyler: Thank you, you may now step out while we discuss.

Middle Eastern Club steps out

Justin: Discussion?

Bre: I feel like we get one time to talk to them and hear about events they
are planning but they get lost when they get chartered. Is there any way we
could follow up with so we can hear about those events?

Skyler: Yeah, I’'m setting up club calendar where they can write down
events their club is doing. I’1l be putting it up above the mail boxes. I'm
also encouraging them to use the chambers calendar.

Kaylee: I meet with culture clubs once a month and bring information
about what events they’re doing to meetings.

Brittany: Motion to charter.

VOTE PASSES

B. Weightlifting Club

1.

Skyler: Weighlifting Club is here to charter, although they are a bit
winded.
Naji: We were lifting weights before this and we usually don’t do cardio

but we ran here for you. Cory and I are on track team. We both throw
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discus. We throw heavy so we have to lift heavy. Cory is a Health Science
major so he understands how the body works, and I’'m a chemistry major
so I know quite a bit too. Our goal is to educate those on the proper lifting
techniques and we’ll build a larger friend group in the process.

Nicole: Are you going to target people with no experience?

Naji: We plan on having lifting seminars twice a month, so we could get
together and say “Today, our seminar is specific to dead lifting.” They will
. We will help with nutrition, fitness, anything health related. Even if you
have have a lot of lifting experience and want help in a specific area, we
are more than happy to cater to that need.

Cory: All levels will be welcome. We’re happy to cater to all of them.
Chase: What does leadership look like in the club?

Naji: So it’s us two this year but we have people in the club already who
have expressed interest in taking it over. We will evaluate everyone and
make sure that they are the best candidates for the position. We’ll choose a
couple people and hand it down to them next year.

Cory: We have individuals in mind but we have to make sure they are the
best fit.

Justin: Are you taking any safety measures to prevent injuries and avoid
liability issues?

Naji: We focusing on making sure people are lifting correctly. I mean, we
cringe when we see people lifting with incorrect form, which increases the
likelihood of injuring something. Maybe they have a reason why they are
doing it one way and not another.

Cory: There are various techniques for everything. Maybe they want to do
the movement like that. We want to come more from a communication
side, not a judgemental side. We will be increasing safety and decreasing
the chance of them hurting themselves.

Brittany: Is your club mainly male participants or are there females?
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Naji: We have mostly males but we have females as well. We aren’t
exclusive.

Bailey: Are you using on-camps or off-campus facilities?

Naji: We’ll mostly be in the U-Rec because you can’t expect everyone to
go out and buy a private gym membership. Hopefully the U-Rec will help
us in the future.

Norma: I’'m concerned because since there’s only two sections to lift but
you have 30 people, won’t that create a space issue?

Naji: If we run into that issue, then we can split up the group. Say it’s a
chest day, we will create, say, groups of three starting at different places in
the work out and rotate stations.

Jordan: If your club is in there and there is a weight lifting class in there,
you could have a conflict. Have you talked to the professor who teaches
weight training? It could be possibly conflicting if you have a class and a
club.

Naji: Joey Van Hoomisen is the person who teaches the class, and we’ve
already talked to him.

Skyler: Other questions?

Justin: Are there any liability issues?

Skyler: In terms of liability, it’s not a lot. In order to use the U-Rec you
have to sign a liability waiver so it’s not any different.

Savana: They probably lift on their own, too.

Kevin: How much money are we going to give them?

Skyler: I don’t see them asking for a lot. I mean, only if they bring in
outside people to talk about nutrition or any big wigs. That’s the only
thing. New clubs can only get up to $300. We have not been giving out
nearly that much this year.

Brittany. If there will already be people in there, will we have an issues

with space.



27. Savana: I don’t see them lifting at that time.

28. Bailey: Isn’t Scottford Gym exclusive to athletes?

29. Skyler: They teach weight training classes in there too.
30. Bailey: So could they reserve Scottford?

31. Chase: You would have to go through Joe.

32. Justin: Motions?

33. Adam: Motion to charter.

34. VOTE PASSES

VII.  Reports, Announcements, and Campus Vibes

A.

Chase: Sweatshirts for Duvall have been going well. People are paying for them
at the Info Desk. Also, this is pretty cool. I received this letter on the outside my
door. It was from one of my residents talking about this rave that happens in this
dorm. Hey you’re pretty cool. You know, some Duvall residents caring about
their dorm. It has a Starbucks card on it and says, “It’s partially used and I don’t
know how much is on it.”

Ryan : Monster Mash and the Mac Haunted House went really well. Sorry Bailey,
I missed your ostrich costume. We made $1500, so I’d say it’s a big success.

Katie: Where did the funds go to?

D. Ryan: They were divided between Mac, Ballard, and Warren. And then a portion

of it also went towards the Jamaica trip

Katie: Do you know how much went towards the Jamaica trip?

F. Adam: about $350

Katie: I have two, time cards are due Friday. Senators and reps, I’ll be sending
you an event log template. It’s due within one week of ant event you put on. It’s
to document what went well, what didn’t go quite as well, and any other helpful
information.

Chase: And WHY is this event log so important, Katie?



Katie: It’s to help those in the future. You can write things like “It’d be really cool
if you did this,” “you should do this,” or “shouldn’t do this.” It helps people avoid
making the same mistakes every year.

Kaysee: On Tuesday there will be a MAC club fair with MAC clubs, the CDAs,
and ISC. I’'m also representing Kelsey since she’s at a conference. She says to
encourage people to send in their Senior Selfies for the yearbook by Friday,
November 6th. Also, due to popular demand, there will be a photo session outside
on Wednesday, November 4th . Senators, we are crowd sourcing photos of what
dorms are like and post them to Instagram. I don’t know what the hashtag is, but
Kelsey will email you with more information on that.

. Norma: One comment that I got from the Sex Talk was that purity culture was
bad. Like, if you have sex than you’re shameful. Also, would it be possible to
have primetime schedules to be put on the newsletters?

. Justin: Dorm specific or for all dorms?

M. Norma: All dorms.

. Chase: I got an email couple years ago from Camina Hirota and it was a
discussion on if it’s practical for senators to post Primetimes on a specific
Facebook page.

. Jessica: I actually helped with that. Ultimately, it was impractical to ask senators
to post all of their Primetimes for the week or for the month. They kept saying,
“We forget” and “It’s too much work for us to always post them.” I mean, it’s up
to senator if you want to get that going.

. Kaylee: You could have RDs put them up by SAGA.

. Katie: We don’t have activity planned that far ahead. Usually, it’s the week
before.

. Chase: So, yes? No? Which way are we moving on the issue?

S. Brittany: take pic of prime times or not

. Jessica: not practical



U. Katie: I think it would be kind of weird, just posting pictures of a bunch of white
boards.

V. Ryan: Is it possible to do survey because I want to know the demand. I just
haven’t heard anything. I wouldn’t mind doing it, in my own opinion. If we have
a survey done then we have baseline of how many people want it.

W. Naomi: I think it’s necessary because issue keeps coming up every year.

X. Brendan: not speak for everyone. If people want to know what is going on, then
they should go to the dorms and look at their Primetime boards. Looking at
Primetime boards is self-initiated thing.

Y. Peter: If we can, we should make it easier for them. We should be accessible.

Z. Justin: Norma, do you have any other announcements?

AA. Norma: I have also received complaints about the laundry card machine not
being able to accept single dollars. It only accepts $5 bills and that’s not
necessarily what they have on hand.

BB. Justin: Katie, could you put that on your list of laundry

CC. Chase; we’ll ask survey questions about that.

DD. Norma: Students also desire hot cocoa and coffee in library during midterms.

EE.Justin: We’ll talk about library issues in a bit. Keep going with

FF. Niehls: Not too much to report. There are two Fall Break trips leaving Friday. The
weather looks pretty dreary for both. Okay, whoever is doing the rain dance, stop
it. I think it’s supposed to snow on us in Oregon.

GG. Brendan: BJ now has its own speaker. We don’t have to worry anybody else’s
anymore.

HH. Kiersten: Senators, please have info pieces about the SODEXO panel in your
newsletters.

II. Justin: Kiersten, could you give us another reminder about that?

JJ. Kiersten: Okay, just two things. Senators, if you could put like on sentence just

saying if students would like to participate in panel where you give SODEXO



feedback once a month, have them email me. It’s on Tuesday, November 10th at
7PM. Just to hear what students want to say. Please email me.

KK. Justin: thanks for those of you who emailed me with you

LL.Peter: Oliver Twist is going well. Leadership has split up into committees for
food, music, and advertising.

MM. Savana: Date?

NN. Peter: November 21st

00O. Norma: Time?

PP. Peter: Not yet.

QQ. Rediet: I'm currently planning the service project. Right now I’'m looking at
us going to a public kitchen.

RR.  Aric: Monster Mash went really well. I heard that at the dance all of the water
cups were missing after an hour. It was really hot in there in a leopard onsie. And
cups didn’t show up until an hour and a half later.

SS.Nicole: From what I heard, everyone loved the Mac Haunted House.

TT.Adam: Yeah, the Haunted House was awesome. Everyone loved it.

UU. Kevin: The Barn Dance went well. Only two people got too drunk. Savana,
Baileys, Kiersten, thanks so much for all of your help planning and setting up.
Thanks to everyone who helped out. SODEXO wanted me to help get off-campus
people for their panel.

VV. Jeff: Stewville also bought a speaker this week. Thanks, Finance Committee.
So, one of the faculty members is applying for the Med Institute
Grant. It’s technically a STEM grant but inclusive excellence. Part of that grant
will be a mentorship program for first generation students and transfer students.
So that may or may not happen.

WW. Brittany: Arend sweatshirts are going well. We’re now having people pay at
the Info Desk.

XX. Justin: How many people signed up for sweatshirts?



YY. Brittany: [ had a hundred or more. I had the Arend Carnival date set but I just
realized it’s the same day as the U-Rec Winter Carnival.

Z7.Bre: I'm currently in the process of giving away the tickets. I’'m emailing

the winners and trying to track them down. TEDx went well. We sold all of the
tickets we originally bought and even bough more bu I pulled plug at 20 tickets. If
there is anything going on in the community that you think people would be
interested in, let me know. Also, Disney on Ice tickets are coming out soon.

AAA. Mak: If you have any free time, feel fee to take a squat in our facilities. |
helped write the newsletter and it turned out really well.

BBB. Savana: Barn Dance was great.

CCC. Bailey K: How many people went?

DDD. Savana: There were 150 people and we made $50.

EEE. Bailey V: I put posters in your mail boxes, but I accidentally put wrong date
on poster. If you could please change 23rd to 3rd. The Tyson Motsenbocker
concert will be in MPR. There are already posters in there and in the library. I put
four in each mailbox. Put those up and also spread the news by word of mouth. If
anyone will be here on Monday, I’ll send out email. I want to advertise the Tyson
Motsenbocker concert by putting envelopes on cars and inside will say something
like “Don’t sweat, there’s a

FFF. Brendan: You might want to coordinate with facilities about that.

GGG. Bailey: Jurassic world will be showing. I’'m currently working with
administration on getting that planned.

HHH. Bailey: Please change you cover photo to the Monday Madness photo soon. If
anyone asks why the Booty Club shirts are light grey instead of dark grey, tell
them that they sent me the wrong color but I ended up liking the light grey better.
So just tell them that’s why. The Monday Madness video is basically done.

did editing and filming. Also, if anyone asks why the name change from

Midnight Madness to Monday Madness, tell them that we have a basketball game



at midnight that same week. It makes no sense to call it Midnight Madness when
it’s not at midnight. Trivia question, who can tall me when Monday Madness is?

[II. Everyone: November 9th.

JJJ.Bailey: Yes, good job.

KKK. Nate: The Barn Dance was a really good time. A lot of people said it was
pretty good.

LLL. Skyler: I loved the barn dance and Monster Mash because I love dancing! As
you heard, we got two speakers for BJ and Stewville. Those came out of Capital
which is now at $19750.01. Political Science club requisitioned for a beginning
budget so we gave them $100 for the year. Unallocated is at $2049.43.

MMM. Justin: There is trick or treating at 8PM at the theme houses, the White House
included. I had a student email me wondering why there wasn’t anything on
Veteran’s Day except for the indoor thrift shopping thing. He came from a
military family. He just didn’t see that there is a veterans recognition event at
11AM that morning. I also had a student stop me on the Hello Walk and ask about
getting a Redbox for campus.

NNN. Dayna: We already looked into that and we just don’t have foot traffic for
them to agree to it.

OOQ. Justin: I think the closest one is at Hastings and Division.

PPP. Aric: Fred Meyer also has one.

QQQ. Justin: If you haven’t seen it yet, Spring and Jan term classes are posted on
Whitnet. Senators, help your freshmen with the registration process.

RRR. Kaysee: And to be clear, the credits for this semester don’t count towards your
total.

SSS.  Justin: Correct. Dayna, GE330 isn’t listed. As a follow up with the feedback
from the family weekend, administration is working on things to get families out
of the dorm. thank for feedback. When will the pictures from Monster Mash and

the Haunted House going to be available?



TTT. Adam: There was a person who took photos is a student so I can just talk to
them directly. Yearbook also took photos so they’ll be in the yearbook too,
probably.

UUU. Justin: There is also another issue that we should discuss for a little while.
Beck has been considering moving his office into the library.

VVV. Bailey K: I like the idea of integrating Beck more into the student part of the
institution but I also kind of like the separation.

WWW. Naomi: Space in the library is already cramped. There are some office
spaces downstairs that might work better but that’s all I can think of.

XXX. Brendan: What if he needs his cabinet? Is he going to walk all the way over to
McEachran every time he needs someone?

YYY. Justin: What are some suggested student uses for the library that I can give
back to the manager?

Z77. Brittany: I think it might be distracting for him to be in the library.

AAAA. NEW REP: Is Beck available for us to stop by any time?

BBBB. Justin: No.

CCCC.Bailey K: The Writing Center needs more space. They were a little upset that
the reading room got redesigned but they didn’t get any help. They’re feel like
they’re not being catered to.

DDDD. Savana: They could have coffee, food, caffeine. Even a stand with
coffee would be awesome.

EEEE. Peter: No food?

FFFF. Chase: The issue is mostly with noise.

GGGG. John: People would like place to nap comfortably, a place to lie down.
I mean, I’d use it.

HHHH. Bailey: They should use George’s Place as a nap area.

III.  Jeff: A coffee shop in the library would be noisy. The reading room is

awesome so don’t take that away.



J1JJ. Justin: Can we take a straw poll of how you guys feel about having Beck
move his office into the library.

KKKK. 3 NEUTRAL, 27 NEGATIVE

LLLL. Kiersten: Two final things I forgot to add. SODEXO agreed to add soup to the
Robinson coffee shop. They are also adding reusable mugs like the Mind and
Hearth Coffee Shop.

MMMM. Justin: Very sustainable!

NNNN. Katie: Could you take them to class and then return them later?
000O0. Kiersten: Yeah! It’s run on the honor system.
Shout outs

A. Rachel, Rachel, Adam, Ryan

For the Good of the Order

A. Bailey: Next week, you’ll get your Monday Madness shirts. Remember to change
your cover photos to the picture I sent out. And if people are wondering why the
name changed from Midnight Madness to Monday Madness then explain it to

them.

Adjourn - 6:22PM



